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Anne Cook

From: haf_tribal@treasury.gov
Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2023 7:22 AM
To: annecook@coquilleiha.org
Cc: caresitforms@treasury.gov
Subject: Important HAF Update: Additional Funds Available Soon

Dear Tribal Leader, 
 
The U.S. Department of the Treasury (Treasury) is planning to disburse additional funding to Tribes participating in 
the Homeowner Assistance Fund (HAF) Program.  
 
Summary:  
Interested in receiving additional funds for the HAF Program?   

 Tribes can make requests for additional funding beginning in March through Treasury’s portal. Only requests 
made in Treasury’s portal will be considered. 

 The additional amount available for your Tribe and instructions will be shared in March via email.  
 Additional amounts will be proportional to each participating Tribe’s initial share of the total of all participating 

Tribes’ initial allocations. 
 Learn more about the allocation adjustment process on Wednesday, February 22 at 3 p.m. EST. Register 

through this 
link: https://ustreasury.zoomgov.com/meeting/register/vJIsceyhqToiEm3KAHMcLlL8LgWvGiTMXwY 

Background:  
Treasury published information about the HAF Allocation Adjustment on February 14, 2023, which provides that 
after February 28, 2023, HAF funds initially allocated to Tribes not participating in HAF will be reapportioned to 
participating Tribal entities through pro rata increases in their allocations.   
 
In other words, because some Tribes have decided not to participate in HAF, there are additional funds available to 
be redistributed to Tribes participating in HAF. Additional allocations from this pool will be proportional to each 
participating Tribe’s initial share of the total of all participating Tribes’ initial allocations.  
 
Please note that the terms and conditions under the Financial Assistance Agreement will apply to any additional 
allocation your Tribe receives, including reporting requirements.    
 
Next Steps: 
In March 2023, each Tribal HAF participant will receive an email stating the additional allocation amount available to 
it as well as instructions on how to claim those funds through a budget revision proposal request in the portal.  
 
Please reach out to the HAF Tribal Team with any questions you may have at HAF_Tribal@treasury.gov . 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
Homeowner Assistance Fund Program 
Office of Recovery Programs  
U.S Department of the Treasury 
  


